## TOWN OF DEEP RIVER CONTROL CENTER REFERENDUM February 25, 2003

A referendum of electors and citizens qualified to vote at Town Meetings in said Town was held at the Town Hall, 174 Main Street, Deep River, on Tuesday, February 25, 2003, between the hours of 12 noon and 8 p.m. for the approval of the following question:

"Shall the Town of Deep River approve the appropriation of \$311,000, payable over a five-year period, for the purchase of new communication equipment, and any associated costs necessary for relocation, for the continuation of the control center?"

Voting was by machine. A total of 999 votes were cast by machine and 58 were cast by absentee ballot. Thirty-four of the 1057 votes cast were cast by non-resident property owners; the remaining 1023 votes were cast by registered voters. Electors on the registry list totaled 2,950. Valerie Nucci served as Head Moderator and Donald Grohs served as absentee ballot moderator.

|   | Votes Cast: | Yes                       | 385    | No       | 671           |          |
|---|-------------|---------------------------|--------|----------|---------------|----------|
| Budget was rejected.<br>was circulated. | Referendum  | ı was called l            | by the | Board of | Selectmen; no | petition |
|   | Attest:     | Jeanne G. N<br>Town Clerk |        |          |               |          |